Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Minutes

February 14, 2012

Board Members Present: Vice-President Janet Hirsch, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Phil Overy and Ray Lauer

Excused Absence:  President John Dauernheim, Kevin Seelbach

Vice-President Hirsch called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.  There were nine (9) LTPOA property owners present, and everyone recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes – Meeting of January 10, 2012:  Because the minutes are available on the web site, Phil made a motion, seconded by Marilyn, to waive the reading of the minutes.  MOTION PASSED.

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn presented the report, advising the cash in-flow was $2,530.99 and included a delinquent assessment in amount of $275.00, pontoon boat trailer rental for $290.00 (year rental payments), insurance payment by LTIA in amount of $1,786.75, Interest of $57.24 and an IRS refund of $122.00.

The checking account balance is $325,232.60, after payments were made in the amount of $5,193.15.  The bills represented payments for gasoline for truck, Jefferson County taxes and Personal Property tax, windows for the sales office, publishing the Newsletter, salt for road clearing, and several other items.

Ray, seconded by Marilyn, made a motion to accept the report.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn then submitted bills that needed approval for payment amounting to $5,638.69.  These items included repairs for the truck, money owed to TGB, Kardell Plumbing for work done at the sales office, insurance and the sewer bill.  

Marilyn and Janet expressed their appreciation to property owner Rick Kardell who completed all the connections and plumbing for the new bathroom and outside faucet at the sales office.  Rick did a huge favor, charging only for the time of the plumber who did the work (not for his assistant, Rickie Kardell) and he gave us all the material and supplies at the wholesale cost with no markup.

Phil made a motion to accept the report, and John Johnston seconded it.  MOTION PASSED.

Next, Marilyn reported there had been a rather large amount of expenditures for repairing the dump truck, and because she had been away for vacation, those bills are not outlined in the Treasurer’s report for this month.  A complete accounting will be available for the March 2012 LTPOA Board meeting.

Gate:  Russ Wilner reported there were no outstanding issues regarding the gate.  Several times during the past month either the exit or entrance gate would raise but not lower.  He had made adjustments.

Marilyn and Janet reported we have been looking into changing the telephone service for the gate.  Presently we have service from AT&T and the monthly bill is about $67.00.  If we switched to Charter, the amount charged would be $42.00 per month.  There have been several instances during the past year when AT&T service was out and visitors could not use the call box to get access.  Janet proposed we switch to Charter Telephone service and after discussion, the Board members present agreed.

Security:  Phil reported on one issue, a disabled vehicle that had been abandoned on North Lakeshore Drive.  It eventually was moved on to the owner’s property.  There had also been complaints from several residents about teenagers seen speeding earlier that day in the vehicle.  Phil discussed this issue with a parent of the youths.

Building:  John reported he has received the permit issued by Jefferson County authorities for the Sutterers, and he is awaiting information on the permit number for the Silhavys, both families anticipating construction of homes.  

Maintenance:  John reported that he has assistance and repairs will be made to the LTIA bulletin board near the guard shack.  Janet also reported that President Dauernheim had sent her notification regarding the lights in the work/storage area.  The supplier at no cost is replacing them.

LTIA:  Julie Johnston spoke about the upcoming Mardi Gras party.  Also, there presently are 44 registered members of the organization, and she encouraged others to also send in their dues.

Finance:  Janet reported that Marilyn is now all set up for online banking at Eagle Bank.  The bank changed their accounting system and last month the Board approved the signing of documents for the new system.

Sewer Project Report:  The supplier, district Board members, operator and engineers attended a meeting on January 26 at the treatment plant.  Several problems requiring the attention of the contractor were detected.  When those issues are resolved, there will be another training session scheduled.  Janet reported the plant is fully operational and the District is submitting required monthly reports to Missouri DNR.  All values reported have been well within the limits established by the DNR.

Website:  The PWSD#13 section of the website, www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd#13, has been updated with the payment options brochure reflected as well as the Homeowner’s Manual.  The manual will be mailed to all homeowners in the coming weeks.

There being no further issues, Marilyn made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  John Johnston seconded this and the meeting was concluded at 7:47 p.m.

